Report from the April 27, 2014 Area 55 General Service Assembly

As you are hearing this report I am in a session at the Conference in New York. The past two months have been very busy. John and I have attended four mini conferences around the state. Of course, Area 55's was the best. *Thanks to all the people who stepped to help.* We had 206 registered guests and most of the comments on our evaluations were positive. There is always room for improvement. John is working on our first GSR school on May 17, 2014. Hopefully, all of you ware current G.S.R.'s and alternate G.S.R.'s and D.C.M.'s as well as our General Service Officer and Committee Chairs are planning to be there. Also, invite or bring someone new who might someday be involved in General Service. The 58th Ohio State Convention/East Central Regional Conference plans are well under-way. We have a state-wide meeting in Columbus on May 10 and our next local committee meeting is on May 12. Bob S. has received commitments from a number of the 15 Areas in our Region to send their officers and standing committee chairpersons. I recently received a letter from Eva S., International Convention Coordinator, etc., so that there is minimal conflict for those who wish to attend the 2015 Convention. The dates of the Convention are July 2-5, 2015. I look forward to having a very informational report at our next General Service Assembly in May.

Sincerely Nancy M., Delegate, Panel 64, Area 55, Northwest Ohio/Monroe County Michigan